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Greetings in the name of the Lord,

What a fantastic Christmas of ministry we had in inner-city Durham. Seventy three 
children at Hoover Road received gifts and stockings and most importantly the Gospel. 


Kevin just returned from an amazing Missions trip to Jamaica, over 3,200 received 
Christ. He was busy 16 hours a day dressed as Dr Irvin D Clown. He went into 20 
schools, 4 neighborhoods, and 6 churches giving the Gospel. He also did two training 
seminars in children’s ministry. 

The first week he went into St. Elizabeth, Clarendon, Old Harbor, and Little Bay 
townships, without a Team. Half way through the first week, Irvin was to go to 3 
schools and 2 of them did not work out. So Kevin got Pastor Lee to ask the principal 
to recommend another school to go to and the door opened to a school with 400 

children. Kevin asked that principal where else he could go. The 
recommended school opened their doors to Kevin, it had 
690 students. The response was overwhelming each time. 
The children are told to not just pray but to give their whole 
lives to Jesus and continue in relationship with Him, asking 
Jesus to help them be more like Him each day. The second 
week of ministry was in Westmorland area where he joined up with 
the “Jamaica for Jesus” team led by Rev. Tom Lantz and “Jamaica 
Dave” Brown. Pastor Shane Whitacre and his family along with 
Jamaica Dave and Richie dressed as clowns. They presented the 
Gospel in schools in the morning. Then in the afternoon they went 
witnessing on the streets and inviting people to the night service. 

One afternoon Irvin gave the Gospel to a group of 7 adults on the 
street and one guy named Tony, gave his life to Jesus. As Dr. Irvin D Clown went door to door 
inviting people to come to the evening service, he met Mrs Cornilia. After praying for her She 
said the pain left both knees and her hand. Praise God!!


Quite a large number came to the night meetings for the adults, teens and children. The room was packed out at 
Minister Stacey Brown’s church in Delveland. The people responded with excitement as the Holy Spirit moved and 
6 adults and 30 children ask Jesus into their lives. 

At The Rock Church in a town called Retirement, after Irvin D. Clown prayed the Lord healed people with leg 

problems, back and feet problems. Thank you Jesus! The team went to Peters Field 
Assembly of God Church and 45 accepted Christ. One of them was a man named 
Dillard with his two boys who came forward to say he would follow Jesus. Ruddy, 
another attendee met Pastor Lantz while we went door to door. Pastor told him he 
wanted to start a motorcycle club. Ruddy let Pastor Lantz drive his motorcycle and 
then he came to the service that night with his son. He was not ready to commit his life 
to Christ yet but he was willing to go to church on Sunday. Pastor Shane brought shoes 
to hand out for the children after each of the 4 night services. The room was packed 
with people. It was wonderful seeing their eyes light up as they received the shoes as a 
gift from Jesus.


Now that Kevin is back we will be reaching out to Durham 
neighborhoods. There is plenty of ministry of to do here in our 
area and thought out the US.

Meeting God’s Challenge,

Kevin, Elaine and Rebecca Ross

Follow us on   
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